
November 30, 2021 

8
th
 Day of The October Term 

Maysville, MO  

 

 

 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District, Chet Owen 

and Chief Deputy Clerk , Penny Gans. 

 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed all of those in attendance as they joined us for the opening 

prayer. The Pledge of Allegiance was then said by all in attendance. 

 

East District Commissioner, Chet Owen made the motion to approve today’s agenda with West District 

Commissioner, Kyle White making the second. All in favor. Motion carried. West District Commissioner, 

Kyle White made the motion to approve the minutes from November 16, 2021 meeting with East District 

Commissioner, Chet Owen making the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  

 

Just a reminder there was no meeting of the Commission on the 23
rd

 of November due to all attending the 

Missouri Association of Counties Conference.  

 

It is reminded that the Courthouse would be closed on December 24 as well as December 31, 2021. Hours for 

Collector/Treasurer, Jessica Lee on December 30
th
 will be 8 a.m. until 6 p.m. 

 

Discussion was had on ARPA funds and what the County will use the funds for.  

 

Sheriff Kasey Keesaman and Chief Deputy Tracy Neill met with the Commission to discuss payroll, comp 

time and security changes for the Courthouse after the 1
st
 of the year.  

 

The Commission received a request suggesting a drive up mail box be installed at the Maysville Post Office. 

The Commission will advise the postmaster that they support the idea to add the drive up option at all DeKalb 

County Post Offices.  

 

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to appoint Larry Zieber to the Senior Tax Board. 

East District Commissioner, Chet Owen made the second. All in favor. White, aye, Carroll, aye and Owen 

aye. Motion carried.  

 

A conference call was held at 10 a.m. with University of Missouri Marshall Stewart concerning reduction in 

staffing of DeKalb County residents and questioned MU’s responsibility for the extension. Budget deficits are 

of concern per Marshall and he requested the Commission advocate for a 25-30 million dollar budget for the 

MU Extension Program.  

 

At 11 a.m. the Commission ended their meeting so they could all attend the meeting of the DeKalb County 

Salary Commission.  

 

With no other business before the Commission, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen made the 

motion to adjourn until December 7, 2021. Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll made the second. 

All in favor. Motion carried.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


